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January 13, 2023

Honorable City Council
Newton City Hall

1000 Commonwealth Avenue
Newton Centre, MA 02459

Councilors:
I respectfully submit a docket item to your Honorable Council requesting an update to the Zoning
Ordinance Sections 5.1.4, 6.4.29, and 7.8.2 to make our on-strect dining program permanent and

have changes in place for the beginning of the dining season this spring (April 1).

Attached is memo from Director of Planning & Development Barney Heath regarding the zoning
changes requested. Also attached is the draft zoning amendment language from the Law
Department.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Ruthanne Fuller
Mayor
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Department of Planning and Development

Ruthanne Fuller 1000 Commonwealth Avenue Newton, Massachusetts 02459 Barney S. Heath
Mayor Director

January 12, 2023

City of Newton

Planning & Development Department
1000 Commonwealth Avenue
Newton, MA 02459

Dear Honorable Mayor Fuller:

I am writing to respectfully request that your office docket with the Honorable City Council an
amendment to the City of Newton Zoning Ordinance Sections 5.1.4, 6.4.29, and 7.8.2. to facilitate
making outdoor on-street dining permissible.

City staff have been working to draft [anguage to update City Ordinance Sec. 12-70 in order to codify
Newton’s existing outdoor dining program and enable it to continue on a permanent basis. As part of
our efforts, the Law Department identified the need to separately amend a portion of the Zoning
Ordinance cross-referenced by Sec. 12-70. Specifically, the Zoning Ordinance needs to clarify that
outdoor seating within the street will be treated the same as sidewalk seating in sections 5.1.4, 6.4.29,
and 7.8.2.

We have been working closely with our internal city, departments and those restaurants who have
sought and/or may he seeking permission for on-street dining to have these changes in place for the
beginning of the on-street dining season opening date of April 1, 2023 (the date upon which the State’s
emergency order expires). We are confident that we can meet that deadline with these changes which
would institutionalize the ability for restaurants to use on-street parking spaces for seasonal outdoor

dining.

Sincerely,

Barney Heath, Director
Planning & Development

Preserving the Past Planning for the Future













